Communication from Public

Name:
Date Submitted: 02/07/2023 03:48 PM
Council File No: 22-1568

Comments for Public Posting: These safety improvements for Anaheim Street are sorely needed
with 15 documented collisions last year. I've seen firsthand what
measures like safer crosswalks and protected bike lanes can do to
make a street safer, but it took a concerted campaign and the loss
of a life before those changes were made near my work. Let's act
now before anyone else gets hurt.



Communication from Public

Name:
Date Submitted: 02/07/2023 01:50 PM
Council File No: 22-1568

Comments for Public Posting: Anaheim Street in Wilmington is an extremely dangerous street
due to its proximity to the freeway, with multiple pedestrian and
cyclist injuries precipitating the need for these changes (15 known
collisions in 2022, though our count is often underreported). The
improvements made, including traffic calming, new protected
bike lanes, and safer crosswalks, will make a big difference.



Name:

Date Submitted:

Council File No:

Comments for Public Posting:

Communication from Public

Mimi Holt
02/07/2023 08:50 PM
22-1568

Anaheim Street in Wilmington is extremely dangerous. One
reason is the proximuty ti the freeway, contributing to multiple
pedestrian and cyclist injuries precipitating the need for these
changes (15 known collisions in 2022, though our count is often
underreported) traffic calming, new protected bike lanes, and
safer crosswalks, will make a big difference to people who wish
to get more excercise and ward off chronic illness eg obesity,
diabetes would perhaps be less discouraged by the inherent ugly
danger of the present traffic set up. Please ppose anything that
might water down these safety improvements



Communication from Public

Name: Lionel Mares
Date Submitted: 02/07/2023 11:47 PM
Council File No: 22-1568

Comments for Public Posting: Please don’t water down pedestrian and bicycle safety. Many low
income, Spanish speaking people are often killed on the street.
Vision Zero and traffic calming should be enforced to protect
human lives.



